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Dear Sangha Member:

It is with deep regret that The Zen Studies Society Board of Directors announces the
resignation of Junpo-Shi Denis Kelly, Vice Abbot and Head Monk of Dai Bosatsu Zendo
Kongo-ji, on February 6, 1993.

We are very grateful for his past efforts and wish him well in his future endeavors.
In the absence of Eido Roshi, who is presently in Japan on a teaching assignment, the

Board appointed Reverend Seigan Fudo Ed Glassing as Head Monk and Shikaryo at Dai
Bosatsu Zendo.

Programs at both Dai Bosatsu Zendo Kongo-ji and New York Zendo Shobo-ji will
continue as scheduled.

l.el True Dharma Continue!
/ v /r

Muin Bernard Spitz
President
The Zen Studies Society




